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Dear All,

This Week

This week Years 3 to 6 experienced Plot 17. This environmental group through the medium of music and rap, reminded us about protecting the environment and the importance of bees. It was designed as a festival. The children all wore wristbands - which after could be planted and bee friendly flowers would grow. 
There were call and response songs and the children danced the afternoon away. This was free to our school as Plot 17 are part of Lewisham Borough of Culture. 

This morning we held our celebration of the life of Ms Pittman. Ms Pittman worked at Perrymount for over 30 years but sadly passed away during the first lockdown with COVID. The children were amazing, sang beautifully and Year 6 read heartfelt poems of their memories of Ms Pittman. Her son and sister came and presented us with a cup in Ms Pittman’s memory. They want the cup to be awarded annually to the child who has worked hard and deserves recognition. This year the cup was presented to Owen in Year 6. 

Sports Day 

July 4th 	EYFS Sports Day 2pm in the school playground.

July 6th 	Sports day for Years 1 to 6. This will be in the playground and arranged as follows.
Years 1 and 2 	9.15		Years 3 and 4 	10.45		Years 5 and 6 	2pm

The Friends of Perrymount will be running a refreshment stall during the sports day events. You will be able to purchase the following: 
Juice cartons (apple or orange) Crisps and Ice Lolly’s.
All items will be 50p so please bring change. 

During sports day the children will be given orange pieces and of course have access to fresh water. 

Don’t forget. Children need to wear on sports day their house colour tee shirt. 


Attendance

This week the winners of the attendance cup are Year 2, Olympus Class with over 98%.
The KS1 Early Bird was won by Year 2, Olympus Class and in KS2 by Year 5, Ben Nevis Class. Well done everyone.  

Safeguarding

Our community police officer visited this week. She worked with Reception, Year 1 and 2 on road safety and keeping safe. She also visited Year 4 and was concerned by some of the games the children are playing. I appreciate how hard it is to monitor all your child’s internet and gaming interactions but there are some very violent games out there that are really not appropriate. Please make sure you are aware of what your child is viewing. 

Best Wishes
Christine Keen
Headteacher

